
SPRINGWATER ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES SCHOOL 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

SPECIAL SESSION 

MINUTES 

Friday March 11,2022 

12:00pm 

You are invited to a Zoom meeting. 

When: Mar 11, 2022, 12:00 PM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 

 

Register in advance for this meeting: 

 https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcsf-qhqTsoEtRI-6njINXTuTtLYk19xC-r 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the 
meeting. 

 

The meeting will be conducted virtually in compliance with the State social distancing and 
indoor gathering regulations. 

Greg Mylet (greg@springwaterschool.com) or Holly Johnston (hollyj@springwaterschool.com) can 
accept public comment related to posted agenda items prior to the meeting and they will be 
read aloud during the public comment time. 

 

Call to Order: 12:15pm 

 

Members Present: Nathalie Doherty, Chelsea Hamilton, Lissa Hettervig, Mali Geister, Cinda 
Scott, Tory Blackwell, Tina Marquez, Holly Johnston, Devon Sommer 

 

Non-Voting Member Absent: Greg Mylet 

 

Staff Present: Kelsea Wagner 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcsf-qhqTsoEtRI-6njINXTuTtLYk19xC-r
mailto:greg@springwaterschool.com
mailto:hollyj@springwaterschool.com


Community Present: Chelsea Wicks, KATU News, KOIN News, Melissa Kensler, Monique 
Bearden, Genevieve Sheesley 

 

Proposal to accelerate the mask mandate lift: 

Originally, we decided to lift the mask mandate on April 11, 2022, two weeks after Spring Break, 
this decision was based upon knowledge at that time. ODE and the State of Oregon have now 
decided March 12, 2022, is the appropriate time to move to make masks be optional. 

 

Board Comment: 

Devon- I’m Ok with lifting it early due to teacher feedback and community feedback. I can 
support Greg’s proposal and concerns are always going to be there, I like the message to the 
kids and community first approach. 

Tory- I have concerns as our original date was based upon 30% of our population is not 
vaccinated against Covid-19. Whether you start with 16th or 2 or 3 days after Spring Break the 
concern is always a spread happing in our population. 

Tina- I support moving the date based upon current data, however I think waiting until after 
Spring Break allows for people to have conversations with family and friends regarding changes. 
Originally, I was all for continuing the year with masks however case numbers are dropping and 
the feedback from teachers regarding difficulties with learning/teaching while wearing masks 
were compelling and are valid. 

Chelsea- Children with younger siblings maybe more at risk (without mask wearing) as there is 
not yet a vaccine for the younger children. A spike in cases after Spring Break remains true, the 
likely hood of more cases coming back from Spring Break also true. 

Cinda- Mask mandate lift would be as if Spring Break were happening early. By then we will be 
able to collect more data regarding the cases raising in our area. We can always revisit it later; 
however, it will be harder to get masks back on once they come off. 

Lissa- I support waiting until we finish next week and Spring Break. I missed the last meeting 
however I watched the recording, and I heard the part about kids not commenting about masks 
or not teasing others. I will say I have heard in the hallway and on the playground when I have 
volunteered kids asking, “Why are you wearing a mask?” This gives families more time over 
Spring Break to talk about it with their kids. 

Devon- Do think waiting 16, 28, or 11th those conversations won’t happen? 

Lissa- We can encourage all families to talk to their kids over Spring Break via the weekly or in 
person. 



Devon- Greg is talking to the kids about not shaming others no matter what choices they make. 

Mali- I am leaning towards waiting until after the Spring Break spikes and or 10% of Clackamas 
County vaccine rates is 10% higher. 

Tory- I agree about needing more time to talk to students at home and at school. I know a 
kindergartener who doesn’t know school to be any other way, wearing a mask at school is how 
they have done school. They won’t take it off. I support giving more time moving forward for 
both extremes to adjust. 

Holly- Timing and messaging particularly with the K-3 range is valid. What is our policy going to 
state around mask wearing? “Masking is strongly recommended but optional.” Or “Strongly 
recommended.” We chose April 11th originally due to a rise in cases. 

Cinda- After Spring Break was our original date, masks in our county are being lifted early so 
what about we sit back and wait to see if the cases rise. I like the strongly recommended but 
optional wording. March 28th seems like a good date. 

Mali- I can support March 28th. I personally would prefer April 11th however based upon the 
feedback from the community and staff I am willing to compromise. 

Nathalie- 2 weeks prior to Spring Break vs after Spring Break allows people to travel and not 
worry about infecting relatives, they are about to visit on Spring Break. 

Cinda- Hearing from the Specialists would be nice. 

Lissa- TSA is extending their masking until mid-April 

Tory- We are respecting dates and have several days to transition in the classroom. 

Devon- I think we should listen to the community and pivot. I personally would choose to make 
masks optional this Wednesday but if I were to compromise then the last day would be March 
28th. 

Holly- From the beginning we have been trying to manage our priorities, balance keeping our 
kids safe and in school no matter what. To think we can make masks optional in just a matter of 
days is wonderful news. A compromise will honor the school’s operation, teachers and students 
and keep as many people in the classroom as possible and in person, and minimizing the risks is 
our gold standard. Families can still ask their kids to wear a mask for those 2 weeks. I think 
March 29th is a good date as March 28th is a teacher workday, we need to work on our 
messaging to families and students. 

Mali- I like “strongly encourage but optional” 

Tory- What is ODE’s messaging? 

Holly- CDC messaging 



Tory- Will we still make masks available to anyone who wants them? 

Mali- Yes, we should still have masks available 

Cinda- I agree, masks should still be available 

Tina- Reads CAIS (Clackamas Academy of Industrial Sciences) School statement where her son 
attends regarding masking and wording to the community. 

Holly- Springwater has remained respectful to each other’s choices during these meetings and 
on campus. I am hearing a consensus in adopting an acceleration of the mask mandate March 
28, Masks are strongly recommended but optional and masks will be available at school. 

 

Public Comment: 

Melissa Kensler- ODE wording. According to OCSD- are mask are no longer required on buses? 

Monique Bearden- Masks are a hindrance 

Holly- Yes only our students are on the buses so we can require it for a few more days. I will 
check with OCSD regarding the drivers. 

Chelsea- Just to clarify for this week our request will be for our students and driver to continue 
to wear a mask for the rest of this week. 

Holly- Yes 

 

Motion to have Springwater follow the most recent CDC guidance regarding preventative 
steps as listed in the Covid 19 guidelines we will watch closely our community level updates. 
Springwater will follow the most recent ready school safe learner’s guidance regarding the 
updated masking and health protocol. Effective March 29,2022 masks will be optional but 
strongly encouraged. – Approved by ALL 

We will communicate our decision to the community and provide reasoning around how we 
came to our decision. Tory will draft and Chelsea and Devon will do a 2nd read before it is 
released. 

 

Mali- Public transportation? I would like to get an answer from Greg regarding bus drivers and 
masking as soon as possible. 

Adjourn: 1:06pm 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


